
April 2, 2016 

 
Dear Robert Eagle Staff Middle School Community,  

As work continues on the new Robert Eagle Staff Middle School, we are excited to announce 
that Marni Campbell has been appointed as the new principal who will lead the final year of 
planning and the opening of the school in September 2017. Since this new school will draw 
students from multiple programs throughout the Seattle Public Schools northwest region, as well 
as a few schools in the northeast region, we are sending this announcement to families in both 
regions. 

Throughout the coming year, Ms. Campbell will work with students, families, community and 
staff to build a vision for the new middle school, hire the core administrative and instructional 
team, meet with students and families of the schools feeding into the new middle school to 
ensure a smooth transition, and closely monitor all aspects of the construction and opening of the 
new building. 

Ms. Campbell is returning to Seattle Public Schools, having served as the executive director of 
instruction and innovation for Highline Public Schools since 2013. During her time with Seattle 
Public Schools, she served as an assistant principal for Mercer Middle School, principal for 
Eckstein Middle School and Nathan Hale High School, and as an executive director and assistant 
superintendent supporting the Teaching and Learning and Special Education Departments.   

A current doctoral candidate at the University of Washington, Ms. Campbell holds a master’s in 
teaching and learning from Harvard University’s Graduate School of Education, a master’s in 
English literature and a bachelor’s in English from Brigham Young University. 

Ms. Campbell brings a constant emphasis on equity to her work. She has a clear understanding 
and dedicated focus on Special Education, English Language Learners (ELL) and Advanced 
Learning programs. Ms. Campbell’s attention is on all students, not just some students. She has a 
strong desire to connect the students, school and community to the legacy of Robert Eagle Staff 
and the lands the school will occupy.  

We will set up opportunities for building staff, students and families to meet your new principal. 
Thank you for the high expectations you set for every student, and for all you do. 

Please join me in welcoming Ms. Campbell to the Robert Eagle Staff Middle School community. 

Sincerely, 
 
Stephen Nielsen, Deputy Superintendent 
Seattle Public Schools 

 
	
  


